
A REPORT ON HOMELESSNESS IN TAY  

(Produced by Clem+, for Talpines’ Executive, June 3, 2020) 

This report contains three sections: 

1. Homelessness 

2. Consultations, resources and management  

3.    The way forward 

1. HOMELESSNESS 

There are two possible scenarios for homeless people, not only in 
Tay (and along the trail) but throughout the Midland, 
Penetanguishene, Tay area, and beyond. 

1. The first scenario is a perennial one of individuals who simply 
decide, for one reason or another, to live outdoors. Some of these 
folks have paying jobs, but cannot afford (or choose not to access) 
indoor living space. For the most part they have not committed acts 
of mischief or arson, but need to be reminded about trespassing 
guidelines. 

2. The second is perhaps more pressing. Our report found that a 
number of people have been living in the bush along the trail, due to 
the pandemic. Local homeless shelters are at capacity. 

According to guidelines issued by the Ontario Government, hotels/
motels have been made available for the homeless as a means of 
controlling COVID-19. However, some of these people have, either 
because of preference or because of psychological issues, decided to 
camp outside, preferring the open spaces to the confines of four 



walls with no human interaction. Added to them are the patients 
who have been discharged from Waypoint Psychiatric facility or 
Central North Correctional Centre who wish to remain in the 
Huronia area. According to staff at the Native Friendship Centre in 
Midland, and local interfaith communities, First Nations people do 
not appear to number significantly within this group. 

2. CONSULTATIONS, RESOURCES AND MANAGEMENT 

Local religious organisations were consulted. It was heartening to 
find a great deal of cooperation among faith groups, providing food, 
counseling and legal help (when necessary) for people listed in 
category 2 above. We weren't sure if the churches provided shelter 
before COVID-19, but, in any event, because of the pandemic, none 
of them could provide any because of Government guidelines and 
also individual ecclesiastical authorities who have declared church 
space out of bounds during this crisis. Nevertheless, they continue to 
provide support with boxed meals, clothing and bedding. 

The Native Friendship Centre in Midland has also provided help 
with homelessness, addiction issues, counselling etc. Their women’s 
shelter is currently at capacity. 

The Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit Connection Service also 
provides assistance with homelessness, particularly as it relates to 
the pandemic. They can be reached at:  
705 526-9342, 1-877-721-7520 (toll free), or 1-888-225-7851. They 
also suggest you dial 211 for assistance, where you can be directed 
to the appropriate agency to deal with any issue. They are open to 
any inquiries and are willing to help. 



The local OPP detachment often patrol the trail. We are very 
fortunate in having two constables who are very capable in 
community relations, and it is these two who have drawn our 
attention to the nature of homelessness in our area as outlined at the 
beginning. Except for one individual identified so far, the people 
camping along the trail appear harmless and do not present 
immediate danger to residents or cottagers at the present time. 
Further, because these officers patrol frequently, it appears very few 
break-ins have occurred.

3. THE WAY FORWARD 

We have a good relationship with the local detachment of the OPP. 
The first line of defense is 9-1-1 if you suspect someone is 
trespassing on your property with criminal intent. However, there is 
a significant cost to us each and every time a Tay resident calls 911. 
Therefore, for suspicious behaviour which is not yet a crime, call the 
OPP on their non-emergency number: 1 888 310-1122.

If the people you meet need assistance with community services 
access, or help with health issues, call 211 and you will be directed 
to the appropriate agencies. 

At all times follow the government suggestions of social distancing, 
wearing a mask (and gloves), and washing your hands frequently. 

The protocols do change frequently. Contact Tay township at 
705-534-7248 for more help if you are unsure of how to proceed. 

(This report has been edited for clarity.)


